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  Our mission is to share the love of Christ with    
each other, our community, and the world.

 

1 

May 2023 

The Parish Internet 

 

Our Saviour’s Lutheran of Holway 
Sunday Worship 8:15 a.m.                                                       

Beginning in June Worship 8:00 a.m. 
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 June Newsletter 

Deadline May 24 

May Calendar       

Sunday Worship 8:15 a.m. 
 

May 3          Confirmation after school (last class for 7th graders) 

                   First Communion Class 4:00-5:45pm 

                   WELCA Meeting 6:45/7:00 p.m. 

May 7         8:15 worship/communion, Rev. R. Giese        

                   First Communion & Honors Sunday 

May 10        Confirmation after school 

May 11        6:00 p.m. council meeting 

May 14       8:15 a.m. worship/communion, Rev. E. Hazel   

                   Mother’s Day   

May 17        Confirmation after school; Pictures taken 

May 21       8:15 a.m. Sunday worship/communion, Rev. R. Giese 

                   Confirmation Sunday 

May 28       8:15 a.m. Sunday worship/communion Rev. Nancy Amacher 

News & Events 

 

May Worship Assistants 
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                       A message from Barb 

Happy Spring! 
 

Well, I hope spring is here to stay! Each year, my grandkids hear me 

say, as I’m pointing to the buttercups in the ditches on the way to 

church, “Look at how beautiful they are. God put them there just for 

us. No one had to plant them or take care of them. He put them 

there for us!” How many other beautiful things does God do for us? 

Do we see them everywhere? Do we thank God for them? I hope 

that we do! 

 

This spring is an exciting time for Our Saviour’s. Not only is the 

bleakness of winter falling away, and the spring greenery and       

growing season is upon us, but the excitement in our congregation   

is becoming contagious. Having different Pastors or lay people 

preaching each Sunday might be a downer for some, but our         

congregation is embracing it, learning from it, and appreciating not 

only the commitment these people are making for us, a congregation 

they might not know, but also the upcoming commitment of our new 

Pastor that God is preparing for us.  

 

Our agreement to share a pastor with St. Paul’s will create changes, 

not all of them will be comfortable or easy, but US LUTHERANS, can 

adapt and continue to share the love of Christ with each other, our 

community, and the world.   

 

Blessings for an amazing springtime, 

Barb Krug – council president 

Cover picture taken at            

the WELCA Spring Rally                           

by Heidi Bower.  
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On April 29 at the 2023 Synod Assembly,     

Pastor Bob Giese and Northwood STaR       

Ministries (NSM) will receive the LEADERSHIP 

Worry to Wonder Bright Spot award.  Making 

up the Northwood STaR Ministry are First    

Lutheran of Westboro, First Lutheran of     

Ogema, First Lutheran of Prentice and Zion   

Lutheran of Brentwood. They are receiving the 

award for their support of retired pastors and 

their movement from worry-”There is a clergy 

shortage, will we ever find another  pastor?” 

to” I wonder if God is inviting us to find a new model of leadership for 

our congregations?” This multi-point parish is  recognized for their 

openness to the creative movement of the Holy Spirit to find new 

paths for congregations to work together and mentor SAMs and lay 

leaders  
 

In 2017 Pastor Bob was serving First Lutheran of Ogema and 

Westboro  when the NSM ministry was formed.  Pastor Bob was one  

of the NSM pastors until 2019 when he retired from full-time pastoral 

work.   
 

In 2021, Bishop Laurie asked Pastor Bob to supervise and mentor 

Northwoods STaR Ministries, an “experimental ministry team” includ-

ing two SAMs (Synodical Authorized Ministers) and several lay people 

who alternate worship leadership. “Technically,  I am still in that roll, 

though they require little help from me at the  moment,” says Pastor 

Bob. 
 

In April 2023,  Pastor Bob took on the responsibility of being the    

Administrative Interim Pastor for Our Saviour’s, St. Paul’s of Medford 

and Trinity of Unity.  He will assist in finding pastors for Sunday wor-

ship, serve communion, provide pastoral care as needed and work 

with lay members to keep our congregations strong and active until 

the call of a new pastor.  
 

Pastor Bob and his wife, Jo, are members of Our Saviour’s Lutheran 

Church of Holway and live in Ogema, WI.  

 

Pastor Bob Giese Receives Award 
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     News & Events 
    

 

National Human Trafficking Hotline 1-888-373-7888 
If you suspect something call. 

First Communion Class:  Wednesday, May 3, 4:00 - 5:45 p.m.  

Fifth grade or older students are invited to attend. To 

sign up for the class either call or text Barb Krug at    

715-965-5696. Attention parents, children wishing to 

receive First Communion are required to attend this 

class.  A parent/grandparent or other adult is required to attend the 

class, for (with) your child from 5:15 p.m. to 5:45 pm.  If you as a   

parent feel that your fourth grader is ready to understand and accept 

communion or have questions or concerns, contact Barb. Youth will 

receive their first communion on Sunday May 7 on Honors Sunday. 
 

Sunday May 7, Honors Sunday & First Communion  

This spring, Our Saviour’s has four young people graduating from high 

school.  Card bags for each are in the fellowship hall. Take a minute 

to share words of wisdom, encouragement and  memories of your 

graduation with them.  Graduating Seniors:  Trinity Grueneberg, Josh 

Borman, and Lucus Borman and Jake Kauffman.  The graduates will be 

introduced in the June newsletter.  

First Communion  

Receiving their First Communion will be Brayden Larson, Braxton    

Larson, Breckyn Klemm, Brycen Larson, Johnathon Neitzel and Chloe 

Krueger.  
 

Affirmation of Baptism (Confirmation)—May 21 
The Affirmation of Baptism, aka Confirmation, is an important mile-

stone in the faith journey.  Be sure to attend worship to witness our 

young people as they make a public profession of their faith and state 

their intention to:  to live among God’s faithful people, to hear the 

word and share in the Lord’s Supper, to proclaim the good news of 

God in Christ through word and deed, to serve all people following 

the example of Jesus, and to strive for justice and peace in all the 

earth. 
 

There are 12 being confirmed.  Card bags will be available in the     

parish hall.  Lift these young people in prayer and support them in 

their faith journey.  Josey Krug, Liselle Weiler, Dazie Cynor, Abbie 

Marzinske, Draven Dums, Lilyanna Kujawa, Evan Pagel, Storm Adams, 

Anastasia Kujawa, Tanner Kunze, Lexie Kunze and Rachel Barney.   

Their faith statements will be in the June newsletter. 
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Christmas Eve     

Children’s sermon  

(left) 

 

Candlelight  

Worship  Service 

 

News & Events 

Thanks to Heidi and Mike Kesling, the risers used by the 

Sunday School for their Christmas program have been 

reborn.  This spring the risers were hauled out of the 

basement for the last time and taken to  Keslings where 

they were disassembled and used to make shelving.  The 

shelves are being used to store seasonal decorations used at OS.   
 

Mike’s not done yet.  Lots of wood went into making the risers and 

there is enough left to make more shelves. The men’s bathroom in the 

basement will be their home.  This small room will be repurposed into a 

locked, records retention, storage room.  
 

The Sunday School no longer planned to use the 

risers.   

Easter Breakfast Recap 

Thank you to everyone who made the Easter 

Breakfast a success.  To those who organized, 

set up the fellowship hall, kitchen and basement, tested grills, griddles 

and dishwasher.  Thank you to those of you who donated food for 

the breakfast or the monetary donations. Thank you to those of you 

who came to share breakfast with each other, what a wonderful     

tradition!  
 

We had a hardworking crew on Saturday for setting up. Another 

great crew of men and young men on Easter morning cooking,      

serving, resetting and cleaning up.  To the young men and 2 littles 

who worked, Thank You! You are so appreciated.  We had 19+ 

workers on Sunday  and served over 100 people. We are please to 

say our total for the Easter Breakfast was just over $2000.00, so we 

will once again come close to covering our lawn care bill.   
 

Thank You once again for another great breakfast.  

Our Saviour's Cemetery Association  

Baptism:  On April 16 we welcomed Axel Martin Pinter into 

the body of Christ.  His the son of Ashley and Alex Pinter.  

Sponsors are Eric Pinter & Emma Pinter.  
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Scrip Cards available  -  Kwik Trip card special  

Call Nancie Adams at 715-678-2397 for County Market cards.  

To order other cards contact Brenda Nernberger at 715-678-2573.      

Death: Janet J. Williams 1928-2023 

Janet, age, 95, passed away Friday March 31 at the Wells 

Nature View Assisted Living Center in Marshfield, WI        

under hospice care.  She was a member of Our Saviour’s Lutheran of 

Holway.  Committal services will be held privately by the family at a 

later date. 

“Let Your Light Shine”  Chequamegon Conference Spring Rally 

On April 15, the rally was held at Trinity Lutheran Church in Loyal, 

Wisconsin.  Attending from Our Saviour’s were Bev Utke, Marian 

Nernberger, Lois Neibacher, Carol Lekies and Heidi Bower-Kesling.  
 

Prior to the devotions and the business meeting, the host congrega-

tion treated everyone to coffee, chocolate chip, banana or rhubarb 

muffins and fruit. As a result of COVID, last time the Chequamegon 

Conference WELCA group met was in 2019. It was good to catch up 

with friends. 
 

During the business meeting, a new conference coordinator and 

board member were elected. Faith Lutheran of Marshfield will host 

the Fall Rally and Our Saviour’s Lutheran of Holway will host the 

2024 Spring Rally.  Dates to be determined.   
 

A delicious salad luncheon was served followed by strawberry short-

cake for dessert.  After lunch there were drawings for door prizes. 

Bev, Carol and Marian were some of the lucky winners.  
 

The rally ended with worship and communion. 
 

The next WELCA meeting at Our Saviour’s is May 3 with Marian   

Nernberger as hostess.  Fellowship, coffee & dessert 6:45pm,     

Meeting at 7:00 p.m. topics to cover:  Honors Sunday, Graduates, 

Confirmation and First Communion.  All women of the congregation 

are invited.   

Submitted by Carol Lekies, WELCA Secretary 
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 Education & Youth 
May Sunday School Schedule:  
            May 14, Last day of Sunday School, kids sing during worship,  
            Fun day 
 

May Confirmation Schedule: after school until 6 p.m. 
            May 3— work on faith statements (last class for 7th graders) 
            May 10— Parents & confirmands meet with Pastor Bob and a    
  member of the congregation individually, 8th & 9th grade only.   
            May 17— Class meets early due to early release.  Plan                                            
  confirmation service.  Confirmation pictures taken.    
 

May 21, Affirmation of Baptism  (Confirmation Class of 2023)  
 

Josey Krug, Liselle Weiler, Dazie Cynor, Abbie Marzinske, Draven 
Dums, Lilyanna Kujawa, Evan Pagel, Storm Adams, Anastasia Kujawa, 
Tanner Kunze, Lexie Kunze and Rachel Varney 

Registration is open for the 2023 camping season. 

For the summer camp schedule and/or to register see  

Luther Park Bible Camp – Where Faith is         

Nurtured Through Holy Play  

Luther Park offers a Christ-centered camping experience. Staff is 

trained to guide campers   understanding of God’s message of love 

and grace and to be positive Christian role models. 

Vacation Bible School 

Plans are underway.  A definite date has not been set. If you have any 

thoughts or would like to help, contact Barb Krug at 715-748-3194. 

Basement storage room.  Shelves made 

from Christmas program risers that were 

no longer used 

by the Sunday 

School. 

Thank you 

Heidi & Mike 

Kesling. 

http://lutherpark.org/
http://lutherpark.org/


 9          continued on next page  

                                     News & Events 
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church  Council Meeting Minutes 

April 13, 2023 

The meeting was called to order by President Barb Krug.  Present at 

the meeting were Brenda Nernberger, Barb Krug, Carol Lekies, 

Nancie Adams, Mike Kesling and Gayle Hamann. 
 

Barb led us in an opening prayer.  We recited our Mission Statement 

together. The agenda was approved with a motion by Nancie and a 

Second by Gayle.  Motion Carried.  The March Meeting minutes 

were approved with a motion by Brenda and a second by Nancie.  

Motion carried. 
 

Parish Secretary’s Report – We reviewed a written report         

provided by Carol.     
 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancie commented that the insurance in-

creased approximately $60/month.  A motion to accept the      

Treasurer’s Report was made by Gayle and seconded by Mike.      

Motion carried. 
 

Joint Treasurer’s Report-Brenda reported that there were no 

changes. 
 

Co-Mission Reports 

• Education & Youth Brenda informed us there was nothing signifi-

cant to report.  The Sunday school teachers will work on base-

ment clean up after Sunday school and before VBS.  Barb re-

marked that confirmation is going well.   

• Property - 

 Mike has 3 sets of shelves done.  Two sets will go in the        

 former basement men’s room for storage.  (This will now be 

 called the Record’s Room). It was recommended that any 

 documents on these shelves be stored in plastic totes.  One 

 set of shelves will be used in a basement storage room for 

 holiday decoration storage. 
  

 The cement out front was raised.  It left a 4-inch ridge, 

 which poses a danger risk.  Mike is going to fix that very 

 soon. 
  

 Mike will be roping off the front steps for a couple weeks 

 while he works on them. 
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News & Events 
 The first pew in the balcony is broken.  Nancie put a  

 warning sign on it.  Mike will work on repairing it or    

 replacing it with a pew from the Sunday School area in the 

 basement. 
  

 Rod Adams and Carl Cynor fixed the mailbox bracket. 
  

 Carol was able to get the dumpster replaced.  
  

 Bruce Krug removed the dead tree and stump on the east 

 side of the church. 
 

 Ed Rowe will be replacing the signs on E as soon as the 

 weather allows. 

• WELCA - There is a group going to Loyal for Spring Rally. 

• Worship- The Summer schedule was briefly discussed 

  

Old Business:      

Ministry Site Profile-This is done and has been sent in. Pastor Randy 

is aware that it’s been submitted. 
 

Letter from St. Paul’s – active/inactive members – We discussed 

 the fact that we need to do a similar letter which asks members to 

reply whether they consider themselves to be Active members.  

 Follow-up calls will need to be made to those who fail to reply.   
 

Call committee – They will not be meeting until Pastor Randy sets 

something up.  Tony Schumacher from St. Paul’s has agreed to be 

the Chair of the Call Committee. 
 

Gruhlke funeral – June 3rd -Cory Gruhlke passed away.  His family 

asked to have the service here followed by a meal.  Pastor Bob 

Giese will be doing the service. 
 

Janet Williams (family conversation) – Janet Williams recently 

passed.  The Williams family was disappointed because no one from 

Our Saviour’s had visited with Janet for the past couple of years.  

Barb made an apology to Donna. They have asked for our Pastor to 

conduct a small memorial service this Spring or Summer.  
 

Theresa and Gary Gretzinger are doing communion for shut ins and 

are doing a great job.  Going forward, we need to be more aware 

and reach out as a church, but families need to let us know when 

there is need.  We as a congregation can do better.  Everyone needs 
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News & Events 

                       continued on next page 

to be listening and let us know if someone needs attention from the 

pastor or another church member. 
 

New Business:   

Joint Council meeting - Brenda, Julie Janke and Barb are the OS Joint 

Council members.  Gary Jensen, Val Bach, Pastor Bob Giese, and  

Tony Schumacher were there from St. Paul’s. Gary Jensen will be the 

joint treasurer.  St Paul’s will need another member for the Joint 

Council as the Joint Treasurer can’t vote. 
 

 Worship times were discussed.  Beginning on the first Sunday 

of June worship will be at 8:00 a.m. at Our Saviour’s and 9:15 a.m. at 

St. Paul’s.  This is because the May pastors were already booked at 

the old times.  These new times may get changed as we go along.  

The times between services needed to be increased for the benefit of 

the pastors trying to service both churches.  It’s also important for    

Nancy Jones, the pianist, to be able to get from one service to the 

next on time. 
 

 It's hoped that the new pastor will be agreeable to a            

45-minute service.  Additionally, it was suggested that perhaps the 

pastor could greet members before the service instead of after. 
 

 The Joint Council voted to use the common lectionary      

because it’s the most familiar.  That will start on the first Sunday of 

June as well. 
 

 Fifth Sundays were discussed.  All joint services will be at 9:00 

a.m.  The host congregation will oversee the service and activity.  

The July 30, fifth Sunday service will be held at Our Saviour’s and will 

be outdoors with activities and a potluck meal. 
 

 On October 29 the Fifth Sunday service will be held at St. 

Paul’s.  That’s the same day as the Harvest Day Parade.  There will be 

a joint activity and a potluck meal. 
 

 The December 31 service will be an offsite service.  There 

are several venues under consideration.  (The Second Sunday ser-

vices over the summer at Our Saviour’s will still be outside.) 
 

The Joint Council: 

 President-Val Bach 

 Vice President-Brenda Nernberger 

 Secretary-Kathy Schumacher 
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                      News & Events 

Members at Large-Barb Krug, Julie Janke, and an additional 

member from St. Paul’s yet to be determined. 

 Joint Treasurer (non-voting position)-Gary Jensen 
 
 

St. Paul’s is hoping for communion 3 times per month, but they are 

willing to be flexible. 
 

The Joint Council will meet again in May, but subsequent meetings 

will likely be every other month. 
 

It was discussed that if St. Paul’s and Our Saviour’s members begin 

attending services at each other’s churches, using headcount as a 

means to determine the expense splits will no longer be a good 

method.  It will be important to create an accurate list of active and 

inactive members. 
 

Barb’s Latest Vision--Barb would like to offer ecumenical Sunday 

school at Sunday sporting events.    
  

ELCA Constitution:    None tonight  
 

Reminders: Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

May 11, June 8, July 13, August 10, September 14  
 

Note: May 11 – Nancie won’t be able to join us.  June 8 – Brenda 

won’t be able to join us. 
 

Adjournment  

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Nancie and second-

ed by Carol. Motion carried. We closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Submitted by Gayle Hamann, secretary 

 

 
In the event of a pastoral care emergency 

contact: Rev. Robert Giese 847-899-7122 

or Pastor Nancy Amacher 715-223-5316 

2023 Synod Assembly—Rebound:  From Worry to Wonder 

 April 29 at the Bethany Lutheran, Rice Lake 

 Voting members from Our Saviour’s attending are Barb Krug,                  

 Mike Kesling and Carol Lekies (synod council) 

Reflections on the Synod Assembly will be in the June newsletter. 
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       Online Giving Available at oursavioursholway.com                                   
        

The link is accessible on the website, oursavioursholway.com on the 
home page and the donation page. Your gift may be set up as a single 
or recurring donation.  Thank You. 

 

 

                News & Events:  OS Finance  
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News & Events: Finance  
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                                Joint Budget 

Submitted by Brenda Nernberger, Joint Treasurer 
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